
                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL  

 

BULLETIN NO. 878 

 

Date:     Friday 2
nd

 March, 2018 

 

 

Week Commencing 5
th

 March 

Tuesday 6
th

 – Kindergarten Mummies Afternoon Tea – in the Hall 2.00pm – 3.00pm 

Wednesday 7
th

 – U11 Football Tournament – Grammar School at Leeds – 9.30am depart 

Thursday 8
th

 – Rearranged World Book day event. 

Friday 9
th

 – Form 1 mummies invited in for treat afternoon – 3.00pm in the classroom 

Friday 9
th

 March – Bradford Festival of Talent at Bradford Academy – 6.00pm 

 

Coming Soon 

Friday 16
th

 – Queen Margaret’s Netball Tournament  

Friday 16
th

 – U11 Rugby 7’s at Richmond House School  

Sunday 18
th

 – Ballet Exams at Gargrave 

 

 

 

What a week this has turned out to be! Thank you to all parents for your understanding and 

support following the severe weather we have experienced this week.  Any decision to delay the 

start of school, or close it, is very carefully considered.   Judgement takes into account advice from 

different agencies, ‘feet on the ground’ very early in the morning and is made with every member 

of the school community’s safety in mind.  Hopefully next week we will see the biting cold recede 

and maybe even a few hints of Spring starting to emerge; it is March after all!  

 

Thank you to all the team at school who have made every effort to keep the school open 

throughout the week, after battling with the elements themselves to get here. We will be 

rearranging some of the events planned for this week and will let the children know as and when 

we get confirmation. We will be celebrating ‘World Book Day’ on Thursday next week, so don’t 

discard those sticks just yet! 

 

 
 

Enjoy a safe, fun and slightly warmer weekend. 

 

Mr N Saunders and all the staff. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 



 

 

 

 

 

Snow/Bad Weather Warnings 

 

 

Our snow warning texts seems to have worked really effectively this past week. Please contact 

Mrs Wright if you have had any problems receiving texts this week. Our service providers have 

recently updated their operating software and they are keen to receive feedback from us on its 

performance. 

 

 

1. If school will not be opening due to a heavy fall of snow, treacherous conditions or in fact 

closed for any reason, we will issue a text message. Sometimes it is possible to open the school 

later than usual to allow us to secure the site and make it as safe as possible, and again we 

would use our text messaging service to notify you of this. 

  

2. In some instances, when conditions worsen during the school day, please take the initiative to 

collect your child as soon as possible.   

 

There is no necessity to telephone, just come!   

 

 In the event of heavy snowfall during the day, we would, of course, remain in school until the 

last child has been collected.  A text message would be sent to inform you of any closure. After 

school clubs would be cancelled and we would ask parents to collect children from Crèche 

asap. 

  

3. If conditions are extremely icy, please do not take any undue risk to yourselves (or your cars!).  

In such circumstances we will understand if your child is later than usual getting to school, or 

you decide not to risk the journey at all. Much better to be safe and later into school than take 

risks on the roads. Again there is no need to call us and let us know. 

 

Mrs Wright 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
    

Pottery PaintingPottery PaintingPottery PaintingPottery Painting    
    
Mrs Saunders and myself are holding several exclusive pottery painting sessions, where 
the children can design and decorate a cup and saucer, the pottery will then go for firing 
in a kiln. 
 
The club is free of charge and all the pottery will be on sale at the Spring Fair which is on 
Saturday 24th March. 
 
All money  raised will go back into school. 
 
The dates are as follows:The dates are as follows:The dates are as follows:The dates are as follows:----    
28/2/18 28/2/18 28/2/18 28/2/18 ––––    ForForForForm 4 & Form 5 m 4 & Form 5 m 4 & Form 5 m 4 & Form 5         3.303.303.303.30    ----    4.4.4.4.30303030pmpmpmpm    
7/3/18 7/3/18 7/3/18 7/3/18 ––––    Form 2 & Form 3     Form 2 & Form 3     Form 2 & Form 3     Form 2 & Form 3             3.30 3.30 3.30 3.30 ––––    4.4.4.4.30303030pmpmpmpm    
    
On the 14th March Lower Kindergarten, Kindergarten & Form 1 will be having a pottery 
painting afternoon. 
 
There are limited numbers so if you are interested please pop along to see me in 
Kindergarten and I will add your name to the list. 
 

Mrs J Saunders & Mrs S KernickMrs J Saunders & Mrs S KernickMrs J Saunders & Mrs S KernickMrs J Saunders & Mrs S Kernick    
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Lady Lane Park School  
Clubs and Activities –Spring Term 2018 

                               

To start week commencing        Monday 19
th

 February 2018.     

 

  Location  

Day Time Hall/Gym Outside Classroom Staff 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir 

(F4-U6) 

  Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis  

(L6-U6) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.30   Jnr Library Club 

(F4-U6) 

Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30 Starting Monday 26
th

 February ‘Homework 

Clinic’ 

 (U6/L6)  

Mrs Smith 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F4/F5)   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.30 Jnr G&S   Mrs Earl/Mrs Lorimer 

 

Tuesday 1.00-1.30 Dance  Gym Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.45 Rugby coaching clinic – Please check weekly Bulletin 

notices 

Mr Walker 

 3.30-5.30 Gym Club   Mrs Waters 

 3.30-4.45 Dance  Gym Mrs Hudson 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance  Gym Mrs Hudson 

 11.30-12.00  Infant Running 

Club 

(F2-F3) 

 Mrs Grote 

Mrs Earl 

 2.10-2.30 Table Tennis  

(F2-F3) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.15 Table Tennis 

(F4-F5) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet   Mrs Prescott 

 3.30-5.30  Fixtures  Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Smith 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F2/F3)   Mrs Hudson 

 Various a.m Speech and 

Drama (F2-U6) 

  Mrs Druett-Arrundale 

 Various a.m Voiceworks 

 (F4-U6) 

  Mrs Cartwright 

 11.30-12.00 Sewing club  F1 classroom Mrs Firth 

 3.30-5.00 Act 4 Drama group Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.15 Science club F3  Science room Mrs Moffat 

 3.30-4.45  Ball 

skills/Team 

games 

 (F3-U6) 

 Mrs Smith 

 

 3.30-4.45  Football  

(F3-U6) 

 Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

 

Friday 1.00-1.30 Dance  Gym Mrs Hudson 

 8.00-8.30 Jnr Running Club (F4-U6) Mr Walker (Coordinator) 

Mr Peace 

 Various a.m Keyboard (F3-U6) Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6/U6)   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

Docs/Clubs 5            Spring 2018 S2 

 



 

 

 

Spring Fair SOS 

 

Bag of surprises! 

 

Miss Wright and Mrs Firth will be holding a ‘bag of surprises’ stall at our school Spring Fair on 

Saturday 24
th

 March. We would be most grateful for any bottle gift bags and/or any ‘surprises’ 

we can fill these with! From bubbles to bubbly, pamper products to cotton wool! Anything that 

may fit inside a bottle bag will provide a super ‘surprise’ for someone!! We will be collecting these 

items in our Form One classroom.  

 

Thank you in advance…Miss Wright and Mrs Firth – Form 1 

 

 

 

Crèche Contct Number 

If you are trying to get hold of crèche direct, please contact them on:- 

07528 401694. 

Mrs S Wright 

 

Summer Holiday Club Advanced Notice  

 

Summer Holiday Clubs being run at Lady Lane Park School.   This year the dates will be:  

 

16th - 20th July   (5 days) 

23rd - 27th July   (5 days) 

30th - 2nd August   (4 days) 

 

Mrs S Earl 

 

 

Found! 

An IPhone charger was found in the school car park, if you have lost yours please pop along and 

see me. 

 

Mrs S Wright 

 

 

 


